Subject: RE: County Noise Ordinance

On Wed, Apr 27, 2022 at 9:09 PM Logan Justice <logantjustice@gmail.com> wrote:
Hi Mr. Davis,

My wife and | both live in your district in the Sedona Subdivison in Daphne (23737 Havasu Drive).
Several nights throughout the week, we hear extremely loud music, gun shots, yelling, and dirt bikes in
the woods behind our subdivision (sometimes as late as 11pm-2am). This causes many restless nights
and several mothers in our community have complained that their children can't sleep due to the high
volume of the noise.

We, along with many of our neighbors, have contacted the Baldwin County Sheriff's office for
assistance with this matter. The deputies have informed us several times that there is currently no
county noise ordinance for those outside of the city limits and that there is nothing that they can do
about it. It has been frustrating for us and others to hear VERY loud noises inside our homes late at
night without any recourse of getting it stopped.

| am contacting your office to see if there is any type of noise ordinance legislation that could be put
forth by the Commission, especially for those outside of the city limits. Given Baldwin County's rapid
growth over the last few years, | believe it would greatly benefit our area to have a county-wide
nuisance law in place to detract from these types of noise disturbances.

In my opinion, Baldwin County needs to adopt a nuisance law to prohibit these type of situations
during certain hours of the day. Some of the largest counties in Alabama have already adopted these

noise laws for outside of the city limits (Montgomery, Madison, Shelby, Jefferson, etc).

| appreciate your consideration in this matter and | look forward to hearing back from you.

Blessings,

Logan T. Justice
740-507-6038
logantjustice@gmail.com
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